City of Haines Newsletter
September 2017
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Power Outages & Water Supply (Turn off your Sprinklers!)
Residents of Haines need to be aware that in the case of a power outage lasting longer than 20 minutes all lawn irrigating or other major consumption of water should be stopped immediately. In the event of a power outage the only water being pumped into the system is from the City’s back-up well that has a generator for pumping. The back-up well does not produce enough water to satisfy the demand, in which case the entire City could be without water and in the case of a fire could be disastrous. The City recently experienced a power transformer blowing which caused a fire on the ground below. The City was without power and was relying on the backup well to supply water to the City. The fire was contained by area residents that were passing by. Please turn off your sprinklers and outside watering when there is a power outagage.
Extreme Fire Danger 
Fire Danger Level is Extreme. No burning of any kind allowed until further notice. Reducing fuel for fires is the most effective measure to prevent the spread of fire. Please maintain your property by removing dry grass and weeds and any other material that could burn easily. 
Adjusted Landfill Schedule Due to Labor Day Weekend
The Landfill will be open the Second and Fourth Saturdays in September. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open September 9th and September 23rd this month. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill. The Landfill will resume the normal schedule of the First and Third Saturdays for the month of October and will be open October 7th and October 21st.
Weed Control
The City will continue spraying weeds and mowing City owned property. The area to be sprayed and mowed will include City streets up to private property boundaries and alleys. Please remove all personal items off City property. Residents are encouraged to keep their private property clear of weeds to prevent spreading, and to control weeds and mow any area used for parking on City property. The City would like to thank everyone that has been maintaining the City right of ways and for making the City look wonderful by maintaining their private property. 
2017 Dog License/ATV License

It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held September 12, 2017 at 6:00 pm at City Hall.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines. 
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